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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, February 21, 2010 - Kendade 305 - 7 p.m.

Participants:

Becca Adikes, Cross Country 

Whitney Bailey, Track & Field

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Annie Butts, Field Hockey

Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country 

Felicitas Gerlach, Golf

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Equestrian  

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration 

Kim Johnson, Soccer

Sarah Keating, Golf

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Taylor Hedges, Lacrosse 

Nia Hinkson, Volleyball

Jillian London, Track & Field

Joanna McDonough, Basketball

My-Linh Nguyen, Tennis

Katharine Planson, Lacrosse

Heather Richardson, Tennis

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Amanda Ross, Equestrian 

Ellen Shaw, Crew

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Carol Still, Crew 

Liz Tripp, Equestrian

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

[Note:  These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”.) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above.  The following members were 5 minutes late: Sarah Keating (Golf) and Nia Hinkson (Volleyball).  Heather Richardson (Tennis) had to leave at 7:30 p.m.  The following members had excused absences: Michelle Kroll (Swimming and Diving), Isa Wismann-Horther (Swimming and Diving), and Miki Yoshida (Swimming and Diving). 

1. Welcome and announcements.  

Ms. Creed (Field Hockey) welcomed the members. She announced the Hoops for Haiti benefit on Tuesday March 2, 2010 at 7:30 p.m.  
2. Approval of previous committee minutes. 
It was VOTED 

“That the minutes of the February 7, 2010 meeting be approved as distributed.” 

3. Contingency funding from the Student Government Association (SGA).

Ms. Kranzler informed the SAAC that the SAAC has been given $135 of contingency funding from SGA.   This money will be used for a welcome banner welcoming new students to the Kendall Hall athletic complex.   

4. Paperwork for SGA vote.  

Ms. Creed updated the SAAC about the status of the paperwork that is needed so that SAAC can have a vote in SGA.  Ms. Rojek (Squash) will take the lead on getting the paperwork completed and submitted.  

5. Game of the Week (GOW).  

Ms. McDonough (Basketball) told the SAAC that teams needed to pick what games they would like for their GOW next year.  Fall and winter sports choices are due to marketing and promotions by March 7, 2010.  Spring sport team choices are due to marketing and promotions by April 4, 2010.  She also reminded the SAAC that the next GOW is Saturday, March 6, 2010 at 10 a.m. for the equestrian team hosted by the soccer team.  Ms. Hendricks and the equestrian team representatives told the SAAC about proper barn behavior.    

6. Update on international student-athlete project. 

Ms. Johnson (Soccer) updated the SAAC about the international student-athlete project’s upcoming event.  The project will be showing on February 23, 2010 at 12:15 in the field house lounge a movie about international students adjusting to America.  The movie is open to all.  Ms. Johnson also talked about wanting to find more effective ways to promote the project to the student body.  Ms. Creed advised her to get connected with marketing and promotions to work on flyers.  

7. Subcommittee updates.

a. Admissions and Recruiting: Ms. Adikes (Cross Country) told the SAAC about a newsletter that admissions and recruiting is producing for potential students. It will include overviews of seasons and student-athlete profiles.  

b. Community Service:  Ms. Still (Crew) reported that the Peck School project is still going well.  She has gotten a request from one of the students that they would like to play football, so the SAAC talked about potentially seeing if the Amherst College football team wanted to volunteer for a day with the MHC SAAC at the Peck School.  

c. Diversity and Inclusion: Ms. Johnson reported that the subcommittee is trying to get Mount Holyoke College (MHC) new president-designate, Lynn Pasquerella to speak with the SAAC about her plans for athletics.  They are also planning a Taboo Dialogue for the spring.  

d. Health and Safety:  Ms. Hedges (Lacrosse) told the SAAC that they are in the process of planning an athletics play day with interactive games, in particular focusing on drug and alcohol education.  On February 23, head athletic trainer, Ellen Perrella, will be giving a Lecture called ‘Separating Fat from Fiction’ in Cleveland L1 at 7:30 p.m.  The Health and Safety subcommittee is also making plans to get new, updated Health and Safety pamphlets in the locker rooms.  

e. Marketing and Promotions: Ms. McDonough again reminded the SAAC about GOW due dates for the upcoming seasons and also presented the idea of having teams get points for going to GOWs.  

f. NCAA Legislation:  Ms. Planson (Lacrosse) told the SAAC that they are still working on a pamphlet for the new legislation and working on getting posters to put in the locker rooms to educate student-athletes.  

g. SGA: Ms. Rojek reported that at the last SGA meeting the group talked about a 5 college marathon.  Lynn Pasquerella also spoke at the meeting and gave some details about her plans for MHC.  

h. Alcohol and Drug Awareness Project (ADAP): Ms. Shaw reported that at the last ADAP meeting they talked about this year being the trial year for substance free housing on campus.  It has gone well, so it will continue to be an option for students next year.  She also told the SAAC that ADAP education week is coming up and to look for posters in the Blanchard Student Center.  

8. Scholar athlete report. 

Ms Hendricks informed the SAAC that to be nominated as a scholar athlete at MHC a senior must have a cumulative GPA of 3.5 or above and played on a varsity team for at least three years including her senior year.  The reception will be May 6 before the student-athlete award ceremony.  She is looking for SAAC support in volunteering at the event.  

9. Parents Night Out.
Ms. Still expressed the need for more volunteers and emphasized that the activities are pre-organized; the work is just supervising the kids.  

10. Relay for life.

Ms. Stephanie Swafford (Crew) joined the SAAC for this meeting to give the SAAC information about Relay for Life.  The event is being held on April 23-24 from 6 p.m.-9 a.m.  To sign up a team, go to relayforlife.org/fivecollegema.  It is $10 to stay until 11 p.m., $50 to stay the whole night and $100 to get a t-shirt.  

11. Announcements: 

a. Hoops for Haiti:  Ms. Chancy reminded the SAAC about the upcoming faculty basketball game that the basketball team and CAUSS are co-sponsoring to raise money for Haiti.  

b. Ms. Hendricks updated the SAAC about an MH News article that was published about club sports were she was wrongfully quoted.  She is following up on the article and a retraction is being run.  She also reminded the SAAC about the upcoming Leadership Conference that the Weissman Center for Leadership is sponsoring.  The conference is free and open to all MHC students. 

12. Future Meetings. 

a. Sunday, March 7, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

b. Wednesday, March 24, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

c. Sunday, April 4, 2010, (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

d. Sunday, April 18, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

e. Sunday, May 2, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

13. Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Creed at 7:37 p.m. 

#  #  #  #  # 
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